
The Bolton Lake Regional Water Pollution Control Authority (BLRWPCA) held a Public 

Hearing on December 8, 2016 at the Bolton Town Hall with Chair Robert Morra presiding.  

Also in attendance were: members Mike Morris, Noel Gessay, Daniel Champagne, and Dan 

Wright; alternate members Cheryl Udin, John Ward, and Joyce Stille; and two members of 

the public. 

Mr. Morra opened the hearing at 7:05 P.M. and read the legal notice (Attachment A).         

Mr. Frank Cardile asked about a vacant lot he owned and how he could tie into the system. 

Mr. Morra and Ms. Stille explained that Rural Development and DEEP funding for the 

project was not meant for residential development. As a result, the ordinance contained 

language stating that any proposed residential had to demonstrate that the development could 

be done with septic before a connection to the sewer system could occur. As a result the 

BLRWPCA could not determine if a vacant was a buildable lot or not. 

Hearing no further comments, Mr. Morra closed the Public Hearing at 7:13 P.M. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Joyce M. Stille 

BLRWPCA Alternate 

 

 

Please see minutes of subsequent meetings for approval of these minutes and any 

corrections hereto. 

 

 

 

 

 


